Good morning, IS289ers!

It was wonderful to see so many of you at our community town halls yesterday.  Almost half our community signed in! In the next 12 days before teachers return to work, there is a lot to do and many questions that need to be answered.  As we receive information to fill in the details for our plans, we will keep you updated.  Please continue to reach out to us with your questions and concerns.  In the meantime, here is the slide deck from our sessions yesterday, special thanks to a wonderful district 2 middle school parent for the illustrations.  Please take a moment to share your feedback about the town halls in this short survey.

The Chancellor’s letter that I referred to yesterday can be found here, and linked here in Chinese, and Spanish.

Here are the new announcements:
1. Students have been assigned a specific day and time to pick up their locker bag in the school yard on Monday, August 24, and Tuesday, August 25.  Please read the guidelines carefully before arriving at school, as all policies will be strictly enforced.  You can return books and instruments when you pick up your locker bag if you would like.  For students who cannot pick up their things next week, don’t worry.  There will be another opportunity.
2. A peek into a classroom: We set up a classroom yesterday to get a sense of one way it might look.  Hudson found his favorite spot in the room!

Here are links that were requested during the community town halls yesterday:  
1. Students will access the learning platform, iLearnNYC, using their DOE Student Accounts.  Students will also need this account to access applications through the DOE such as iLearnNYC, G Suite, Zoom and other learning platforms. If you didn’t set it up last year, you’ll need your student ID number and birthday.  Students who were at IS289 last spring have already set up their accounts in order to access Zoom.
2. Parents need to create their NYC Schools Account account.   Access your child’s class schedule, grades, attendance, and more through this account. Create your account here: NYC Schools Account.  To create this account, a parent will need an account creation code and your child’s student ID number.  If a parent needs help with any of this, please reach out to Anne (aalbright@is289.org).
3. Do you need a DoE device for the new school year?  Complete this form to request a device, or call 718-935-5100.  Interpreters available.  Fill out the entire form, no section can be blank. If you request a device, please email Anne, aalbright@is289.org.  She will confirm the request was received and is complete.  
4. Here’s how to choose 100% Remote Learning, all online from home:  fill out and submit this form. If you are having difficulties completing this form online, call 311. In addition, please email aalbright@is289.org so that we are aware. Quarterly deadlines for returning to blended learning will be released soon.
5. Updates on standardized exams: The SHSAT is currently scheduled for Nov. 7 and 8, with additional dates for populations with specific services.  Details about the SHSAT are here. The state has not cancelled the ELA or Math exams yet.  The schedule can be found here.  
If you don't see your requested link above, please let me know so we can include it in the next update email.

Be well,
Zeynep


